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Headteacherõs Notices 

I hope that you were able to enjoy a safe and relaxing half -term break with your wonderful children. The past few weeks have bee n extremely    

challenging for many families within our school and local community and ñafter their tremendous efforts during the first half of the Spring term ñI am 

sure that the children were ready for a well -deserved break also.  

 

Full Reopening of School ñMarch 8th  

The start of the second half of the Spring term brought some very welcome news! After weeks and speculation, following the Pr ime  Ministerõs          

announcement on Monday, it is official ñall children will return to school on March 8th! The staff and I are extremely pleased to  be planning to      

welcome all children back to school on March 8th. School is where children should be; it is where they learn best and being w ith their friends and 

having fun has so many benefits to their mental and physical health and wellbeing. Since January, school has been open to chi ldren of key workers 

and those most vulnerable and, while home learning for those children not in school has gone well with the excellent support of parents/ carers, 

learning from home is no substitute to children being in the classroom. Thank you to all parents/ carers for your continued s upp ort and efforts with 

home learning - I know how challenging this period has been for so many of you. These last few months have provided many clear e xamples of the 

very best of TEAM Stanley Crook.   

 

School organisation from March 8th, will revert back to Autumn term organisation and measures. This organisation worked extre mel y successfully 

during the Autumn term in securing 15 uninterrupted school weeks and I am confident that a return of all children to school o n March 8th can be 

equally as successful.  

 

Additional and detailed information on aspects of school organisation from March 8th will be published on Monday.  

 

Breakfast Club and After -School Provision  

Due to social distancing between ôbubblesõ being in operation, wraparound provision will continue to operate as in the previous Autumn term.    

Breakfast Club will continue to operate in each Team room, so that ôbubblesõ can be maintained. These Team Breakfast Clubs will be led by Team 

staff from each ôbubbleõ. Breakfast Club will operate from 8:00am ð Monday to Friday.   

  

After School provision will also continue to operate on a limited basis Monday -Thursday until 4:15pm and will be led by Team sta ff in their Team rooms 

- supported by Mrs Vasey and Ms Mason ð again, to maintain social distancing between Team ôbubblesõ. Pupils remaining for after-school provision 

will be located in their own Team classroom. There will be no after -school provision on Friday as this time continues to be allo cated for a ôdeep cleanõ 

in preparation for the start of the new school week.  

  

Places will be strictly limited for each of the Team Breakfast Club and Team After School provisions. Please only seek to acc ess and take advantage 

of this provision if the extended care is required in order to support with ongoing work commitments. Places must be pre -booked by contacting the 

school office and all bookings are dependent upon spaces being available.   

  

To continue to support families who may have been adversely affected by the Coronavirus/ Covid -19 pandemic, all charges for both  Breakfast Club 

and After School provision will remain suspended until at least the end of this academic year, meaning access to both element s of school extended 

provision will be free of charge.  

 

PE and School Sport  

From Monday 8th March, our PE and Sports coach, Lauren, will be back in school. Lauren will be working will each Team during the  week delivering 

PE and Sport sessions. The focus for Donaldson and Dahl will be fundamental movement and multi -skills, with KS2 teams focusing o n Games. Lauren 

will also be delivering after -school provision in Team Dahl (Monday) and Team Walliams (Wednesday) where children will have an o pportunity to 

participate in fun team games and exercise! Teams will once again operate on the basis of ôPE daysõ, where children can  come to  school dressed in 

their PE kit. More information on this will be published within the updated information on wider school reopening on Monday.  

 

COVID guidance and actions  

Guidance around suspected cases of COVID ñas well as safeguards and preventative measures ñwill remain in place from March 8th. Pl ease      

continue to follow government and public health guidance around coronavirus/ COVID 19. Thank you.  

 

As always, thank you for your continued support and the staff and I look forward with great excitement to welcoming all child ren back in school on 

March 8th!  

 

Mr D Christie  

 

Headteacher  

 

For the most up to date information about what is going on in our school including dates for your 

diaries, parental information and school performance information, please visit our website at:  

http://www.stanleycrook.durham.sch.uk  

Please scan your smartphone device over the QR code to be taken straight to our school website!  



A reminder of actions to take in the event of suspected 

COVID symptoms and/ or a positive COVID test result.  

The main aspect to the guidance is that if any member of the 

household and/ or support bubble develops symptoms of 

coronavirus, all persons must isolate immediately and the 

individual displaying symptoms of coronavirus must book a 

test. 

During this period, any children in the family or support     

bubble should not attend school.  

If a negative test result is returned, the child(ren) may return 

to school.  

More information and guidance of self -isolation and booking 

a test, can be found by clicking this link:  

Childrenõs Achievements in School and at Home!  

Every week, one child is chosen as ôHeadteacherõs Star of the Weekõ and staff choose a pupil from each Team 

to be recognised for something special they have achieved during the week! This weekõs chosen children are:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all of our pupils this week for their outstanding effort and hard 

work in our school or at home!  

 

 

 

òLEARNING IS FUN AT STANLEY CROOK!ó 

 

 

Wow! Writers of the Week!  

We LOVE writing at Stanley Crook Primary School and each week, staff select children who have produced fantastic writing in c lass or at home! 

Awards could be given for greatly improving handwriting skills or showing determination in completing a writing task, for exa mpl e! Whatever the 

reason, many congratulations to the following pupils on being awarded õWriter of the Weekõ - BE PROUD!  

 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/

